
eComments Report for City Council Meeting Agenda of March 12, 2019

Item Name E-mail Street Neighborhood City State Zip Comment Received

3. (19-0211) Recommendation to increase 

appropriations in the Capital Projects Fund (CP) in the 

Public Works Department (PW) in the amount of 

$84,100, offset by the Fourth Council District one-time 

District Priority Funds transferred from the General 

Fund (GF) in the Citywide Activities Department (XC) 

to support sidewalk improvements at various locations.

Bob Livingstone boblivy@gmail.com Kudos to my Council Rep for using discretionary funds 

for actual improvements to the City rather than naming 

parochial things or conducting parties, parades or other 

hootenannies.  

3/9/2019

14. (19-0207) Recommendation to forward a request 

from community members to the Housing and 

Neighborhoods Committee, and the Harbor 

Commission, to consider naming the new chambers at 

the Civic Center the Bob Foster Civic Chambers.

Bob Livingstone boblivy@gmail.com So many in LB history are just more deserving.  Mayors 

Ray Kealer (arguably responsible for the port operation 

we have today), Ed Wade, Burton Chace (already has a 

named park), Tom Clark, Ernie Kell. If looking for 

involvement w/ Council & Port, how about Emmett 

Sullivan who gave more civic service to LB than anyone 

in the 20th Century? Jim Hankla oversaw more good 

and competent things within City Hall & the Port than 

anyone in history.  And what happened to not naming 

things after the living?  

3/9/2019

15. (19-0223) Recommendation to request City 

Manager to work with Urban Commons, The Wave 

team and other key stakeholders to determine the cost 

of a Feasibility Study pertaining to the development of 

a Gondola System connecting Downtown Long Beach 

with Queen Mary Island; and  

 

Request City Manager to work with Urban Commons 

to identify key stakeholders to create a multiparty 

partnership to conduct an initial Feasibility Study 

pertaining to the development of a potential gondola 

system connecting Downtown and Queen Mary, and 

identify potential public and private funding sources to 

begin the initial feasibility study.

Lucy Johnson lucyjohnson1@gmail.c

om

I recommend a Feasibility Study be conducted 

pertaining to the potential development of a gondola 

system as proposed by Urban Commons and The Wave 

team. This system is used in many other cities 

worldwide, and would be a tremendous asset to our 

waterfront. Not only will it be tourist friendly, but will also 

eliminate much of the current automobile traffic now 

needed to move between downtown, the Aquarium of 

the Pacific and the Queen Mary. Please approve the 

recommendation in this agenda item.

3/12/2019
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